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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
HELD JANUARY 14, 1908, IN THE OCTAGON.

The meeting was called to order at 10:20 A. M. There were present
Messrs. Gilbert, Donaldson, Stone, Day, Boring, Mauran, Seeler, Brown,
Pond and Sturgis. Absent, Messrs. Cram, Cary and Cook.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved after
some verbal corrections.

Letters of acceptance of Honorary and Corresponding Membership
received from Messrs. Nenot of Paris, Wilson of London, von Ihne of
Berlin, Wagner of Vienna, and Lorado Taft of Chicago were read. Let~

‘ters of appreciation of the past Convention were read, one from Mr.

Hynes, President of the Architectural League of America and the other
from Mr. Percy Nobbs, Professor of MeGill University, Montreal. A
letter was read from Mr. Charles F. McKim, donating the medal which
he had received from the Royal Institute of British Architects to
become the property of the Institute at his death. A letter was read
from the Misses Walter donating the bust of Mr. Thomas U. Walter,
which has been placed in the niche in the Octagon Hall. A communica-
tion was read from the Boston Chapter enclosing one hundred and ten
dollars toward the expenses of the last Convention. The Secretary
was instructed to notify the Chapters of the present financial condition
of the Institute, stating that if inclined to make similar contributions
towards the expenses of the Chicago Convention the same would be
acceptable.

The question of the tablet to be erected by the Daughters of 1812
was discussed and referred to a Committee consisting of Messrs. Seeler
and Stone to consider and report on the matter during the Board
meeting.
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OBITUARIES.
Groree Epwarp Harbing, F. A, I. A.
(From the American Architect and Building News, November 9, 1907.)

Last month, George Edward Harding, who, because of failing health,
had to retire from a lucrative architectural practice in New York some
years ago, died in New Jersey. Mr. Harding was born at Bath, Me.,
in 1843, and acquired his education in engineering at Columbia College.
For many years he had as partner Mr. Wm. Tyson Gooch. Among the »
notable buildings—most, of them of a commercial type—designed by
the firm, George Edward Harding & Gooch, are the Postal Telegraph
Building, the Cable Building, the Queen’s Insurance Building, the Hol-
land House, the Gerken Building and others of size and importance
in lower New York.





